
 

 

COUNCIL MEETING, 25 FEBRUARY 2021 

 
REPORT OF THE 

Hampshire Fire and Rescue Authority 

PART II 

 
 

1. CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 
 

1.1. At its meeting on 19 December 2020, the Hampshire Fire and Rescue 
Authority (HFRA) approved the Anti-Theft, Fraud, Bribery and Corruption 
policy, which is to now be embedded into the Fire Service’s way of working.  
 

1.2. Members also noted progress on recommendations following the Grenfell 
Tower incident and investigation, which had included the setting up of a High-
Rise Risk Based Inspection Programme (HRRBIP) team, development of a 
new high-rise procedure, new response plans, and relevant and specialised 
areas of training and new strategy being implemented. 

1.3. Further on the agenda, the Mid-Year Performance report and six month 
progress on the new Safety Plan were also noted. 
 

1.4. On the 10 February 2021, the HFRA had its final meeting after 24 years of 
being established. From 1 April, the Combined Fire Authority with the Isle of 
Wight will formally come into being, clerked by the Chief Fire Officer for 
Hampshire and the Isle of Wight Fire Service. 
 

Further details can be found at the following links: 

HFRA – 19 December 2020 Papers 
HFRA - 10 February 2021 Papers 
  
 

COUNCILLOR CHRIS CARTER 
Chairman of Hampshire Fire and Rescue Authority 

https://democracy.hants.gov.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=179&MId=6473
https://democracy.hants.gov.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=179&MId=6475

